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Upcoming Events  

¶ July 27th ð Club meeting at the 

field 

¶ August 6th ð8th ðAll Scale 

Event 

¶ August 29th ðVF Fun Fly & 

Swap Meet  

We need volunteers for each of these 

events! Remember, your participation 

brings with it credit toward the year end 

raffle! 

Michael Lipsey  
Newsletter Editor  

 
Hello again and welcome to another 
installment of the Valley Flyerôs monthly 

newsletter. Let me first begin with how 
much fun last monthôs meeting was. 

The Micro-Helicopter Olympics were 
fantasticðI think all of the spectators 

and the participants had a great time. 
The feedback the board has received 

on this event has been so good that we 

have decided to do it again in Septem-
berôs meeting. We will make a few ad-

justments to the rules and hopefully 
add an event for some micro airplanes 

like Horizon Hobbyôs Vapor. We are not 
totally sure about what adjustments we 

will make to the event but a couple of 
suggestions have been to make the 

obstacle course time shorter and re-

quire participants to do the course in 
order rather than picking the obstacles 

they feel comfortable with. I do think 
we should make it shorter but I am 

not sure about the other change as I 
feel it may make it óless funô for those 

who are not as accomplished as oth-
ers (like me!). We had two main 

events in last months iteration of the 
competition; the pylon races and the 

obstacle course. The pylon race was 
broken into two categories; the coax 

helicopters and the fixed pitch heli-

copters. In those events we had a 
total of 14 participants.  Our resident 

racer Travis Flynn won the coax races 
and Stephen Fine one the fixed pitch.  

The obstacle course had 12 total par-
ticipants; each with 3 minutes to 

complete as many of the obstacles as 
they could manage. Each obstacle 

had a point value with no limitation 

on the number of obstacles one could 
complete and no real limitation on 

repeating obstacles.  Chuck Taylor 
won the obstacle event but he had 

some pretty stiff competition from 
quite a few folks like Travis, Jason 

and Benny. 

On to other events; the club recently 

had its 60th anniversary fun fly and 
inside the newsletter you will find 

some pictures from that event. Also 
inside are some pictures from last 

weekendôs Jet event, more pictures 
from the helicopter Olympics and 

pictures from anything else I can 
muster up. 

Lastly, donôt forget that the July 27th 
meeting is at the field. Bring your 

airplanes and helicopters and what 
not and do some flying before the 

sun sets. 

See you at the field! 

-Mike 



ON THE SAFE SIDE  

(Taken from the AMA Insider)  

By Don Nix, Insider Safety Column Edi-
tor 

A number of members gave 
me an abundance of fodder for my lit-
erary cannon this issue. 

Joe from Doylestown Town-
ship, Pennsylvania, wrote a nice compli-
ment, and told of losing their public 
flying field because a non-club member 
crashed his model into the county 
prison across the road. Unfortunately, 

no club member was present when the 
incident happened. I was just wonder-
ing, Joe: if the model had taken out a 
hardened criminal, dôyaô suppose the 
officials might have withheld their com-
plaints? 

Mike from Maine 
commented about the incident 
involving the beginner flier 
who rather impolitely refused 
help from one of our instruc-
tors, launched with his eleva-
tor reversed, and naturally 
splattered the model. I ex-

plained that since it was a 
public field, our club had no 
authority to stop the young 
fellow from flying.  

Mike told about a 
friend asking for help flying 
the friendôs new trainer. Mike 
noticed the owner only had six 
rubber bands attaching the wing, and 
suggested adding at least four more.  
The friend insisted he had used six ñjust 
as the plans instructed.ò Many of us 
have witnessed what a model wing 
looks like when it flutters to the ground 
while the rest of the model becomes a 
very expensive lawn dart. 

 

This story reminds me almost 
exactly like one I witnessed many years 
ago at our field. All of the very strong 
urgings from several of us failed to con-
vince this individual that he needed 
more than four bandsðtwo on each 
side. He never finished the first turn 
after takeoff. Now wouldnôt you think 
the guy would have had the grace to 
say, ñFellas, you were right. I should 
have listened.ò Typically, he gathered 

up his trash, tossed them into his car 
and drove away without a word. We 
never saw him again. 

As I might have mentioned, 
my wife and I are full -time RVers. We 
call ourselves ñThe Meanderthals,ò and 
wander all over our beautiful United 
States. Every once in a while we have 
the opportunity to stop at a local flying 
field. I just got a very nice note from 
Dean Nichols of Wanatchee, Washing-
ton, commenting on my mention of 
their local club field.  

At present, we are near Ashe-
ville, North Carolina. From here, we will 

head northward to the Midwest, then 
on across into the northeast. With luck, 
we should be able to visit other club 
fields along the way. 

After watching the third -from-

last Space Shuttle launch at the Cape 
on May 14, we went on down to Vero 
Beach to visit longtime good friend, 
fellow modeler, and full -scale pilot, 
Dave Von Linsowe. 

 

Some of you might remember 
Dave as a member of the US World 
Model Aerobatic Team some years ago, 
and as a many-time participant in the 
Tournament of Champions in Las Ve-
gas. 

Dave lives the dream of many 
of us who also fly full scale. He taxis his 
full-scale Pitts S-2B out of the hangar 
attached to his house onto the gor-
geous grass strip of the private airpark 
where he lives and flies. Oh, does he 
fly!  

Although I was very active in 
full-scale aerobatics back years ago, I 
hadnôt flown any in more than 20 years. 
Dave was gracious enough to let me 
play for a while. My wife is going to 
have to get a full -time job so I can af-
ford to do that again!  

The above does relate to 
safety, because I can tell you that when 
you are in the airplane, inverted, a few 
feet off the ground, you are most defi-
nitely being careful! One air show pilot 
friend used to completely recover his 
Pitts every four years or so. I asked him 
once why he did it, and he replied, ñOh, 
I just thought the airframe might need 
looking at.ò 

When I asked what he saw 
after pulling the covering, this laconic 
Texan replied, ñIt needed looking at.ò 

 

The point, in case you missed 
it, is that when your fanny is in 
the airplane, you are careful. 
We should be no less careful 
when flying models. Our toys 
are quite capable of injuring and 
(sometimes) killing others, if not 

ourselves. The Shuttles are infi-
nitely more complex structures 
than our models or full -scale 
airplanes, but with all the count-
less months and decades of 
preparation and learning over 
the years, there have been 
three fatal accidents during the 
life of our space program. 

I had intended to use some 
items from Charlie Castaing of New 
Iberia, Louisiana, along with a photo of 
him at his clubôs field, but Iôve run out 
of space. Next time. 

 

Meanwhile, soon after you 
read this the Nats will be in full pro-
gress. For those who have never at-
tended one, either as spectator or com-
petitor, I would urge you to do so. I 
can assure you that safety will be right 
at the top of the officialsô priority lists. 
Besides, a visit to your national flying 
site will be an eye opener you wonôt 
soon forget. We intend to be there July 
5 for opening day.  
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